From: <u>Lance Lattimer</u>

To: <u>Transportation Commission</u>
Subject: Williamson Street Safety

Date: Wednesday, June 25, 2025 9:36:51 AM

You don't often get email from lance.lattimer@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Dear Transportation Commission:

Williamson Street has seen many alarming crashes in recent years. Nowhere else in Madison have so many buildings been hit by vehicles, despite other streets (Johnson, Regent, Monroe) having similar infrastructure and layouts.

I attended a meeting between the Marquette Neighborhood Association and Traffic Engineering's Tom Mohr where he outlined what can/cannot be done, and a possible timeline for action. The consensus was that if a traffic study was not done in 2025, it wouldn't get done until 2029 or later due to the downstream effects of John Nolen reconstruction.

Our neighborhood residents and businesses cannot wait another four years for a study to be completed. Please urge Traffic Engineering to take swift action on this traffic study so that we can improve the vitality of our neighborhood.

Lance Lattimer 1350 Spaight St.